
CLEBURNE COUNTY SHOOTING CLUB, INC. 
Annual Meeting Minutes                      3 October 2022  
 
The meeting convened at 6:05 pm at the CCSC Range Pavilion following a potluck dinner. 
 
Officers present:  Brad, Karen, Julie, and Muncy.  Approximately 45 members attended. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all in attendance. 
 
President Brad White made opening remarks and discussed various improvements, projects 
and acquisitions that occurred over the last year.  He discussed the issue of target frames being 
shot up and damaged or destroyed and reminded everyone of the dangers of shooting at steel 
targets/frames.  Brad also announced that he was stepping down and not running for the office 
of president. 
 
The membership praised and thanked Brad for his service as President for the past two years. 
 
Treasurer Karen Swain reported on the financial status of the club to include bank balances and  
membership statistics.  Currently the club has 390 regular members, 32 Law Enforcement 
members and 15 business / organizations, for a total of 437 memberships. 
 
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO BYLAWS 
Secretary Julie Murray reviewed the proposed amendments to the Bylaws which had been 
previously published via email, FaceBook and the club website.  The changes proposed were 
voted on Article by Article and each passed unanimously.  The new Bylaws will be posted by the 
webmaster on the website.  
 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
President:  Mark Denny nominated Scott Swain, Brad White seconded.  No other nominees 
were offered.  Scott Swain was elected by unanimous vote by a show of hands. 
 
Vice President:  Lance Clark, currently holding the office, was not able to be present but had 
expressed his willingness to continue to serve.  No others were nominated.  Lance was re-
elected by unanimous vote by a show of hands. 
 
Treasurer:  Karen Swain, currently holding the office, expressed her willingness to continue to 
serve.  No others were nominated.  Karen was re-elected by unanimous vote by a show of 
hands. 
 
Secretary:  Julie Murray, currently holding the office, expressed her willingness to continue to 
serve.  No others were nominated.  Julie was re-elected by unanimous vote by a show of hands. 
 
Chief Range Officer: Muncy Zuber, currently holding the office, expressed his willingness to 
continue to serve.  No others were nominated.  Muncy was re-elected by unanimous vote by a 
show of hands. 



 
Shotgun Director:  John Klanke, currently holding the office, expressed his willingness to 
continue to serve.  No others were nominated.  John was re-elected by unanimous vote by a 
show of hands. 
 
Rifle Director:  Keggan Baker, currently holding the office, expressed his willingness to continue 
to serve.  No others were nominated.  Keggan was re-elected by unanimous vote by a show of 
hands. 
 
Pistol Director:  This position was vacant.  Scott Swain nominated Brad White.  No others were 
nominated.  Brad was elected by unanimous vote by a show of hands. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

1. Tom Shurgar reported that Barry Allen’s daughter, Pam, had given him Barry’s straw hat 
with the request that it be placed in the club house in his memory. 

 
2. Scott Swain, our newly elected President, spoke briefly of the club’s support of the 

Heber Springs Panthers Senior and Junior Trap teams and the need for members to 
volunteer as coaches for the teams. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm. 


